
Greetings Hamburg
Hope you are doing well and staying healthy. It is about to get warmer. As it warms up and more people get 
outside, be mindful of your surroundings as you drive through town. Kids who are anxious to get to little 
league, softball, and the park, may not be as observant as they should. 
Our City Maintenance worker has a shadow. No, he is not a ground hog. Our new City Maintenance worker, 
Brandon, will be learning as much as he can before Greg retires at the end of May. We are going to miss 
Greg’s dedication, knowledge, and work ethic that he brought each day. Thanks!
The Hamburg Hawks season kicks off this Sunday when they visit the Watertown Red Devils. The first home 
game of the season will be Sunday, May 8th, at 4 pm against the Young America Cardinals. The current 
weather outlook shows cold and wet for the Hawks vs. Red Devils game. Here’s to hoping Mother Nature will 
instead bring warm sunshine for the home opener. Members of the Hamburg Hawks baseball club are 
starting to sell their 52 Club raffle tickets. If you wish to get one or two, you can contact me or any member 
of the baseball club.
At our last City Council meeting, we held a public hearing on rezoning several properties in town. These 
properties were non-conforming, and the zoning map changes brought them into conformity. The changes 
will benefit homeowners when they go to sell their homes. Commissioner Fahey paid us a visit and gave an 
update on 212 and other happenings at the County.
Carver County Commissioner passed a Resolution to re-district the five Commissioner Districts. Resolution 
34-22 defined District 5 as: Benton Township, Camden Township, Carver, Cologne, Dahlgren Township, 
Hamburg, Hancock Township, New Germany, Norwood Young America, San Francisco Township, and Young 
America Township. We were in District 5 and will remain in District 5.
The Personnel Committee met this week to discuss updates to our Employee Handbook. Majority of the 
updates were to bring the Handbook into compliance with new employee laws passed over the past ten 
years. Updates will be discussed and potentially approved at the next City Council meeting in May. 
Mayors In Time will return this month. May 3rd at City Hall from 6:00 to 8:00 pm. 
Be safe Be healthy Be vigilant
Humbly, 
Mayor Chris Lund
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City Clerk/Treasurer
Jeremy Gruenhagen

cityadmin@cityofhamburgmn.com
Deputy Clerk/Utility Billing

Tamara Bracht
deputyclerk@cityofhamburgmn.com

Public Works
Greg Schultz / Brandon Bracht 

Shop # (952) 467 - 3803
City Cell # (952) 290 - 3541

publicworks@cityofhamburgmn.com

CITY COUNCIL
Mayor 

Chris Lund
clund@cityofhamburgmn.com

Council Members:
Tim Tracy

ttracy@cityofhamburgmn.com
Jessica Weber

jweber@cityofhamburgmn.com
Eric Poppler

epoppler@cityofhamburgmn.com
Jason Buckentin

jbuckentin@cityofhamburgmn.com

A Message from Mayor Lund 

City Address: 181 Broadway Avenue  PO Box 248  Phone: 952.467.3232
Office Hours: Monday – Friday 8:00 – 4:30  Website: www.cityofhamburgmn.com



REMINDER
Alleyway garbage and 
recycling pickup will 
resume on May 9th.

Christmas Light Donations
On behalf of the Hamburg Fire 
Department, City Council and 
staff. THANK YOU to all who 
made a monetary donation 
towards replacing the light pole 
Christmas Decorations. Your 
donations so far have totaled 
$2,700. Donations are still being 
accepted and are greatly 
appreciated. 


